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British Automobile Racing Club

General Membership Meeting Minutes – October 5th, 2021
Venue – Via Zoom Videoconferencing.

WELCOME – 20:12




Bryan Rashleigh, President
MINUTES

Mary Lobban made a motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting and Doug Jones seconded the motion, with those in attendance in agreement.

DEPARTMENTS
CORRESPONDENCE

Paul received the HST forms so that he can pay our taxes.  
MEMBERSHIP 




Andrea Pegg, Membership Secretary

Andrea sent her regrets.
TREASURY 





    
 
Paul Clarke, Treasurer

The club is doing well financially.  
Paul is waiting for the September bank statement and will put together the financial report for our Financial Scrutineers.

WRRC/SOCIAL







Howard Cohen

Howard sent his regrets.  Bryan will speak to him about the feasibility of planning a fun rally.

REGIONAL RACE/ORO   






 Various People
At Celebration, the final race of the CASC Road Racing calendar, there was very heavy fog on Sunday but there was bright sunshine in the late afternoon.  

Bryan Rashleigh did well on the damp track on Sunday, finishing 4th. Jonathon Rashleigh, won the GT3 class championship. 

Doug Jones and Mary Lobban both reported it was a great weekend of racing.
There were three Formula Fours which came in from Manitoba.
RACE COMMITTEE


David King, BARC/Region Chief Scrutineer

Bryan spoke to the CASC Race Director about having a Race Committee meeting as there has not been one in a few months.

Ray has appointed a new Chief Region Scrutineer replacing long term chief David King.
HONDA INDY TORONTO






Scott Ellsworth

There is nothing new to report.
ICE RACING 




Wayne Wanamaker, Ice Race Director
Wayne reported there have been a few meetings with the clubs and Ice Race organizers.  They are planning events for 2022 and have been reviewing all departments to address COVID concerns.  One of the recommendations is to have all registrations completed online to reduce contact in the trailer.  Anyone not registered can do so using the window at the trailer.  Passengers will be required to preregister online.  Ann McCallum has been attending the meetings and providing insight into COVID registration procedures.  Scott recommended a speed waiver, allowing everyone to prescreen before arriving at the track.

The Marshall hut is small and social distancing will be challenging.

It will be hard to separate the Timing and Scoring officials, however they are double-vaccinated.

The Mock Grid will only have one grid sheet, to prevent multiple volunteers handling it. 
All protocols will be finalized in January closer to the events.

Mary Lobban has recommended that Ice Racing gets its own Stewards.  There is someone from Peterborough who was helping and may still be involved.  Mary says the CASC office has the list of licensed Stewards.  The Stewards’ computer and printer are at the CASC region office.

TRS





Tom Cressman
There was no one from TRS present, but they have recently provided support for the last OTA event of the season.  Paul has received the payment from OTA for the event.
OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business.
NEW BUSINESS

Bryan sent the BARC England newsletter to Howard Cohen for posting to our Facebook site.
Bill Lobban said it would be nice to see more people at these online meetings. 

Bryan will check with the Lone Star restaurant to see when we can go back to in person meetings. 

Wayne has provided the recurring link for the monthly members’ Zoom meetings.  

Mary Lobban asked which positions are up for election at the CASC Annual General Meeting.  Bryan has not heard any news about the AGM.  But he will contact Gunther Schmidt to ask which positions are available.

Buy/Sell

There was nothing this month.
Adjournment

Wayne Wanamaker made a motion for adjournment, which was seconded by Ken Graham at 20:54.
NEXT MONTH’S MEETING: via Zoom Videoconferencing – November 2nd, 2021, at 20:00.  

